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Friday 5th July 2019 

NURSERY NEWS 

Next week the letter of the week will be ‘n’ and we will be reading 
‘Doug the Busy Digger’. 
Don’t forget Sports Evening, today at 6.00pm. 
Please add you name to the leaver's’ party food list in the foyer if 
you haven’t already done so.  
Sunhats and sun cream are essential for the rest of this term 
please.  

ODD SOCK DAY 

On Monday 22nd July we are asking children to come to school 
wearing school uniform but with odd socks on, and bring in £1 

donation for the LilyBug Fund.  The fund aims to provide a    
sanctuary for anyone who has suffered a life changing episode, 

giving them an outdoor space away from the everyday stresses of 
life to find peace in the countryside and with animals that were 

dear to Lily’s heart.  

SPORTS EVENING 
TONIGHT 6.00PM 

 ON THE SCHOOL FIELD 

BBQ AND ICE LOLLIES 

CHILDREN PLEASE WEAR TEAM COLOURS 

THE SOUND OF MUSIC 

St Neot Church was alive with the sound of music on Wednesday, what a 
wonderful show it was.  The children performed magnificently with the 
church as a  stunning backdrop. The music soared and reduced many of us 
to tears.  We were so proud to see the children act with such confidence, 
and the younger children were entranced.  
Joseph said ‘I was a bit nervous to start with but it was fun.  It was           
interesting how the second performance was different to the first’; Sam said 
‘The atmosphere was tense behind the scenes, we were trying to be quiet 
as we had head mikes on’; Dotty said ‘Everyone acted really well and I really 
enjoyed the singalong at the end of the evening’; Ben said ’ The audience 
was very good.  We were more confident at the second performance’.  
 
Huge thanks to everyone involved, it was a massive collaborative event.  Particular thanks to Norna who gives up an enor-
mous amount of time to support our school and to Mr Jewell for writing and directing, and to all the parents who helped 
move stage and scenery to and from the church. 
Photos are on sale now, £1 for 6x4, £1.50 for 7x5, orders with payment by Friday 12th July please so that Mr Mort has time 
to print them and get them back before the end of term.  The PTA were pleased to raise £84.55 selling refreshments.  

AREA SPORTS 

An outstanding effort by our Area Sports Team saw them claim 2nd place overall at Tuesday’s competition with 58 points.  
Our children gave their all in both track and field events, winning the obstacle relay and 
Y6 girls and boys circular relay races.  In the field they gained 1st and 2nd places in the 
long jump, cricket ball throwing and vortex throwing. 
We are incredibly proud to have so many children confident to participate in inter-school 
competitions with 36 1st—3rd place certificates won by the team in total.   
Thank you to the families who cheered the children on.  William said ‘it was very noisy 
because everyone was cheering for our team and it was so much fun’. 
Well done to Neave, William J, Samuel S, Beatrice, Amy, James, Jessica, Kerenza, Ellie 
S, Jack B, Harry S, Alex, Erin, Drew, Jasmine, Sam P-R, Samuel R, Ben P-R, Soloman 
and Jake.  

MENU CHANGES FOR JULY 

On Thursday 11th July Donna will be serving beefburgers instead 
of pasta Bolognese. 

On Thursday 18th July we have a special Cornish menu of steak 
or cheese and onion pasty, followed by a scone, jam and cream. 
On Tuesday 23rd July it will be fish fingers and chips or Quorn 

dippers. 
All meals will cost £2.30 as usual.  

SUN LOTION 

In this hot weather it is imperative that children wear 
both sun hats and sun lotion.  If they don't have sun 
lotion on when they arrive at school they will not be 
allowed out to play at breaktimes as the risk is too 

great.  

BREAKFAST AND RIVERSIDE CLUBS 

A reminder of club costs and times. 

Breakfast Club  7.45-8.00 £2  8.00-8.50 £2 
Riverside After School Club  3.10-4.00 £3,  4.00-
5.00 £3  5.00-5.30 £1.50  
Any child arriving before or collected later than these 
times will attract a charge of £10.  

We have applied for an award celebrating the focus we give our 
children’s physical,  social, health and well-being as part of our 
PE and sport offer.  We will let you know how we get on. 

YEAR 6 LEAVERS’ PHOTO IN CORNISH TIMES TODAY 

SUMMER STORYTELLING EVENING 

Tuesday 16th July on the school field (weather         
permitting, if wet, in the hall) 5.00-6.30pm. £2 per 

child.  Drink and biscuit.   

SPACE WEEK 15TH-19TH JULY, commemorating the 50th     
anniversary of the first moon landing.  


